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Dear Members,

As we move into the fall season, your Board takes great pride in pointing to the many changes that have taken place at the 
United Irish Cultural Center as a result of  our annual two-week closure for clean-up and Center renewal. With the solid 
help of  the 32/50 Club’s donation, there is new flooring in the Members’ Room, the hallways upstairs and downstairs, 
and in the elevator at the Center.  The material used is of  very high quality and is noted to be safe as well as long-lived.  
Special thanks to those of  you who participate in the 32/50 Club and to Bill Luqué and the leadership of  the 32/50 
Club for stepping up to the plate for this major improvement to the Center.

Additionally, the Center was able to have the wood dance floor in the bar sanded and refinished; special thanks for this 
to Comhaltas. (We can kick up our heels anew!) The summer cleaning brings out dedicated volunteers to help with the 
construction of  storage space, repair of  worn items and general clean-up.  Special mention and thanks to all who 
participated. Our Board Building Committee (Martin Falvey, John Manning, Jerry Cassidy, and Martin Howard with 
help from Board treasurer, Mike Bowler) are to be thanked, as are Comhaltas, the Celtic Dance Ensemble and our own 
capable Banquet staff. A special item in next month’s bulletin will be devoted to honoring those volunteers and many others 
who keep the Center moving so well.  It goes without saying that the Center could not survive without the dedicated 
efforts of  so many!

The summer months are always a little slow for our dining room and bar sales.  Actually, the dining room sales were down 
during July (12%) and bar sales downstairs down (16%).  Upstairs, banquet sales are up a staggering 58%!  As the Board 
does not want to have to limit the dining room and bar hours, we encourage all to come and enjoy the wonderful new 
menu in our dining room on Thursday or Friday for lunch and/or Friday, Saturday, Sunday for dinner. Brunch on Sunday 
is very special, too.  Bring family and friends.  The prices are moderate and the ambiance at your Center is always the best!

The pledge drive for the Center has been launched, and the response has been wonderful.  Next month’s bulletin will 
list all non-anonymous contributors to date in the various shamrock categories. We are halfway to our pledge goal of  
$60,000.   Those of  you who have not had the opportunity to show your support for the Center by reaching for one of  
the shamrock categories are encouraged to contribute.

Several activities of  note are on the September/October calendar for the Center.  Space in this message doesn’t allow for 
elaboration.  Please see notations regarding the Peggy Mylett’s Celebration, the date of  the General Membership meeting, 
the Author/Book Event on September 5th as well as the October 12th 80th Anniversary Event for our beloved SF Irish 
Pipers.

The brick campaign is coming back by popular demand. This wonderful effort of  the ICCC will be chaired by dual 
UICC/ICCC Board members John Tucker and Michael Leboeuf. Call the Center Office (661-2700) for more information.

Once again, heartfelt thanks to you, the UICC members and lifeblood of  the Center for the incredible support that you 
show in so many different ways.

In Unity,

Judith M. Kell, President
UICC Board of  Directors

THIS  MONTH’S  MEETING  THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 2012 ~ 7:30 PM

BOARD MESSAGE



SILVER GAELS

The next Thursday Night Dinner will be September 20. The price is $22. No-host cocktails start at 5:30 pm and dinner 
will be served at 6:00 pm. Dinner includes soup or salad and your choice of  half  baked chicken or fish. Please make your 
reservations early with Phyllis O’Connor at 650/878-5986 or Alice Mayo 415/584-6334  Reservations close on Sunday, 
September 16. Invite your friends!
							                 — Anne Quilter and Molly Fitzpatrick, Co-Chairpersons

THURSDAY NIGHT DINNER CLUB

LADIES AUXILIARY

 
Friday, September 14 will be our next Silver Gaels luncheon and card playing at 12:30 pm. All are welcome.

Thunder Valley Trip is October 15. Reservations and payment must be in by Tuesday, September 25. See ad inside this 
bulletin.
												                 — Anne Quilter

Our next meeting will be in October. Date to be annnounced. 								      
					       Anne Quilter, President

PATRICK J. DOWLING LIBRARY NEWS

Book Release Party for Jane Porter, Bestselling Author

Wednesday, September 5, 2012 at 6pm

United Irish Cultural Center 

Join bestselling author Jane Porter as she celebrates the release of her latest women’s 
fiction novel, THE GOOD WOMAN. Come meet Jane, enjoy some beer, wine and 
appetizers and hear about Jane’s latest novel and why she chose San Francisco as the 

setting. As a special treat, San Francisco Irish-American firefighter, Tom Callen, the inspiration for the Brennan 
family in THE GOOD WOMAN, and a few members of his crew will be at the event to chat with guests 
about what it’s like to be an Irish-American firefighter in such a strong Irish community.

Praise for Jane Porter:

“Porter writes with genuine warmth and quiet grace.”   — Chicago Tribune
“[Porter’s] musings on balancing work, life and love ring true.”   — Entertainment Weekly

For more information, please contact the UICC at 661.2700 or visit www.janeporter.com

Event sponsored by the Patrick J. Dowling Library in partnership with Jane Porter



DINING ROOM
LUNCH

THURSDAY - FRIDAY
11:30AM TO 2PM

DINNER from 5PM 
THURSDAY- SUNDAY

SUNDAY BRUNCH
10AM TO 2PM

PRIX-FIXE MENU $19.00*
5PM TO 6:30PM
Thursday, Friday, 

Saturday & Sunday evenings.
No Member Card discount.
*not including tax and gratuity

q q

■ SEPTEMBER 5, WEDNESDAY
   • ICCC Library Jane Porter book signing ~ 6pm

■ SEPTEMBER 8, SATURDAY
   •  Study Group on Irish Marvels, Past and Present
       2:00pm - 4:00pm ~ UICC Board Room
       Everyone welcome. For more information call
       Jo Coffey 415/585-6506 
       or email: coffey.jo@gmail.com

   •  Retirement Party for PEGGY MYLETT
       Tickets $25. Call the UICC 415/661-2700

■ SEPTEMBER 13, THURSDAY
   •  Irish Immigration & Pastoral Center
      Senior Mass and Lunch
       For reservations call the Pastoral Center 
       415/752-6006

   •  Set Dancing Classes ~ 7:30pm - 9:30pm
       For info call Josephine Brogan  415/681-4803

■ SEPTEMBER 16, SUNDAY
   •  LAOH St. Francis Division 1 Mass & Brunch 
      10am ~ St. Francis Room
      Contact Marie Doherty at 415/ xxx-xxxx 
       or Happy Kramer 415/694-8349

■ SEPTEMBER 20, THURSDAY
   •   Thursday Night Dinner ~ 6pm
       No-host cocktails 5:30pm and dinner 6pm
        Reservations required.  Call Phyllis O’Connor 
       650/878-5986 or Alice Mayo 415/584-6334

   •  Set Dancing Classes ~ 7:30pm - 9:30pm
       For info call Josephine Brogan  415/681-4803

■ SEPTEMBER 24, MONDAY
   •  Connaught Club Golf  Dinner 
       For reservations call John Joyce 650/212-5050

■ SEPTEMBER 27, THURSDAY
   •  GENERAL MEETING ~ 7:30pm

   •  Set Dancing Classes ~ 7:30pm - 9:30pm
       For info call Josephine Brogan  415/681-4803

■ SEPTEMBER 28, FRIDAY
   •  Irish Immersion Weekend at the UICC
       For all those looking to learn Irish or to speak with
       other Irish speakers call Nikki Ragsdale 510/701-0285

SEPTEMBER CALENDAR

Music In SEPTEMBER

Saturday  15	 Comhaltas Traditional Irish Dancing
Saturday  29   Irish Music - Irish Immersion Session

HAPPY HOUR @ the UICC
Thursdays & Fridays 4pm to 7pm

No host drinks • Beer $3.00
Blue Moon Special • Hosting Corned Beef Sliders

Welcome All • Bring a Friend

DEADLINE for OCTOBER 2012 BULLETIN 
is SEPTEMBER 15

Please call the UICC with questions at 415/661-2700. 
If you have specific questions contact Adrienne Verreos 

Falcon Associates Inc. •  tel: 415/468-4130 
• fax: 415/468-3549 • email: falconassoc@earthlink.net



	
 

MEMBERSHIP CORNER

MEMBERSHIP FILES
It’s important that your individual Membership file is accurate and current.  Send ‘Change of Address’ 
(via e-mail address below OR mail to UICC) to keep your file current.  Review the MIA’s members on the 
Membership page of UICC website and forward updates. Forward your e-mail address to receive bi-weekly 
updates of UICC events and activities.
Please know that your member file is confidential.  If you have any concerns or questions, direct them to 
Membership Committee.

uicc_membership@yahoo.com

Welcome to New Members: Michael Beere, Jeremiah Casey, Elizabeth DeVito, Declan 
Gilmartin,John Hallisy, Brendan Hart, Frank Jordan, Sharon McElearney, Michael O’Brien, 
Aislin Roche, Claire Settles, Albert Wait, Joan McElearney Walsh, John Webb

 
Heartfelt condolences to the families of:  Margaret Elsbernd, Anne Jordan, Barbara O’Brien  
RIP

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

Happy 80th Birthday to Nora O’Sullivan.  All her children – Mary,  Kevin, Elizabeth, TJ -- went 
to New York City to celebrate; daughters-in-law (Lauren and Tina) and son-in-law (Tom O’Connor) 
and most of the grandkids were able to come too.  And Nora’s nephew Tommy Moynihan flew in 
from Ballyseedy (Tralee) Co Kerry.  The family braved 105degree weather and visited all the usual 
tourist spots, Nora hadn’t been to New York City since her arrival from Co. Kerry, over 50 yrs ago.  
One of the highlights was getting Nora’s Birthday cake from the famous Carlo’s bakery (Cake Boss 
on TBS).

Now is the time to welcome back our members from their summer travels, including Tommy 
Clune, who had a lovely visit to Ireland with his family and friends, and Patty Diner & family,  
who have enjoyed several short trips to the Russian River.  Please write and tell us what you have 
been doing this vacation season  even if it was just enjoying the fog which they say is great for 
your complexion!

Several former Superior Court employees, including  Patricia Kelleher, Nora Shea, & Valerie 
McGrew,  met for  a small reunion over lunch at the Center a couple of Thursdays ago -it was so 
much fun catching up on everyone’s news over a lovely meal followed by a tour of the library that 
they plan on doing this on a regular basis. 

		     Spotlight on the Volunteers 
Our loyal volunteers,along with the some paid specialists,  have done a great job sprucing up the 
Center during the annual August closure. Come by and check out the new floors (paid for by the 
supporters of the 32/50 club) – they look great and will last a long time.

Please tell us what you and your family are doing.  Send your news for inclusion in 
next month’s newsletter to: uicc_membership@yahoo.com

September (Meán Fómhair), which translates directly as “middle of Autumn”, was the second month of 
Autumn in the old Celtic calendar and the second to last month of the year since New Year was November 
1.  In the 1752, when the British government switched from the Julian calendar to the Gregorian calendar, 
September 3 suddenly became September 14 losing 11 calendar days. There were protests in the street since 
many people feared that their  life would be shortened as a result..



32/50 CLUB

The 32/50 Drawing for July 26, 2012
The winning combination was North Dakota & Louth held by John & Darlene Flynn for $550

32/50 Club
32/50 Club
32/50 Club
32/50 Club
32/50 Club
32/50 Club
32/50 Club
32/50 Club
32/50 Club
32/50 Club
32/50 Club

Pat Barnard
James & Maryann Barry
Pat & Michael Bowler*
Rita Collins
Michael Curran
John & Margaret Duffy
Dave Enos
Teresa Ford
RoseMary Kennedy
Joan Lawrie
William Luqué*		

Mary Mahoney
Nancy & Brian McAteer
Peter McDonagh
Joseph O’Leary/Teresa Moore*
James & Rita O’Mahoney
Eleanor Otterstedt
Luke Philpott
Ian Taylor
Ligia Torres/John O’Keeffe*	

Congratulations to all the $100 Winners
*Received an additional $50 for being present. 

For more information about the 32/50 Club please leave a message for the 32/50 Committee at (415) 661- 2700, ext. 305.

Back by popular demand!
The Brick Campaign continues

We are now taking 
names for our next 
Brick Installation. 

Call the UICC office 
for more information 
415/661-2700



Irish Cultural Centre of California

Established in 2007, The Irish Cultural Centre of California (ICCC) celebrates and promotes Irish culture 
and heritage for the benefit of our community.
Designated a 501(c) 3 public not for profit organization, all donations are 100% tax deductible.

The success of our worthwhile programs; the ICCC Leo T. Walsh Scholarship Program and the Patrick J. 
Dowling Library, to name a few, depend entirely on the generous donations received from our Irish com-
munity family and friends.  

The Scholarship Program has awarded over 271 Scholarships since 1994 to graduating 8th Graders ($750) 
and High School Seniors ($1,000) toward their continued higher education.  

Please consider underwriting a scholarship.  We will proudly designate the scholarship in the name of 
your family or other loved ones.  Donations of any denomination support our annual educational 
mission and are very much appreciated.

If you know an 8th Grader or High School Senior; please tell them about the ICCC scholarship opportunity.  
The 2013 applications will be available in February 2013 at: http://www.icccsf.org/iccc.html

Please make checks payable to:

Irish Cultural Centre of California (ICCC)
2700-45th Avenue
San Francisco, CA  94116

Please designate Scholarship Program or Library preference on your check.

***All donations are 100% tax deductible. 

The ICCC’s federal tax ID number is 26-0610341

ICCC CORNER

Irish Cultural Centre of  California - Employees’ Charitable Campaigns

The ICCC is now participating in a number of  workplace campaigns and we are asking you to consider our non-
profit as one of  your charitable designations.  If  you are part of  the Combined Federal Campaign (CFC), our code 
is #15239.  For the California State Employees’ Charitable Campaign (Campaign) we are listed as a “non-affiliated 
beneficiary agency” (non-affiliate), code #3677.  For other local campaigns, it is easiest to check under “Local 
Independent Agencies” and find us in the alphabetical listing.

Our program has expanded over the last year from one donor to several.  We appreciate all who designated us for 
the 2012 campaigns and we hope you will consider us again for 2013. 

If  you have any questions, please contact Carmelle Reiser, ICCC Treasurer at 415-665-4021 
or at reis-4elks@comcast.net.  —Thank you for your consideration!



Fr. Peter C. Yorke Division
Founded 1902

Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians
110th Anniversary Celebration

Sunday, October 7, 2012

Mass 11am – Brunch 12:15pm
United Irish Cultural Center

Men, Women and Children are Invited to attend

	

Choice of Entrée: (please indicate number)

		  Parmesan Crusted Filet of Sole ___ 
		  Chicken Pomodoro ___		    	    
		  Ravioli Pasta ___

Name: ______________________	 Name: ______________________

Name: ______________________  Name: ______________________             

$45 Adults      $17 Children

Please make check payable to : LAOH Div. #3
                                 Mail to: Kathleen Manning
                                            One Melba Avenue
                                            San Francisco, CA 94132

Reservations & Information:   
				    Rosemarie Azinheira	 415-753-5680
 				    Phyllis O’Connor		  650-878-5986
				    Kathleen Manning		  415-664-0828





Employed and Supervised by Dino Di Donato, M.Ed., M.S., LMFT #39831

Hotel Whitcomb, Suite 810
1231 Market Street

San Francisco, CA 94103

www.erjmckay.com
(415) 322-9375

info@erjmckay.com

Eamonn R. McKay, M.S.
Marriage and Family Therapist Intern, #68536
Psychotherapy for Individuals, Couples, Families, Groups

“Northern Ireland Ex-pat Psychotherapist 
Opens Market Street Practice. 

Contact Eamonn for a free phone consultation.”

Please contact our Pre-Planning Department for
your FREE Personal Planning Guide

Duggan’s Serra Mortuary, Daly City             FD1098

415/587-4500      650/756-4500
 Driscoll’s Valencia St. Serra Mortuary, SF     FD1665

415/970-8801
Sullivan’s Funeral Home & Cremation Svcs   FD 228

415/621-4567
www.duggansserra.com

My Funeral, My Cremation, My Way®
Traditional & Cremation Services

“Our Family Serving Yours”

q

Celebrations of Life

Law Offices of 

Jack Riordan
Kerry Riordan Sykes*

Maureen S. McFadden
*Certified Specialist in Estate Planning, Trust & Probate Law 
by the State Bar of California Board of Legal Specialization

377 West Portal Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94127
(415) 661-9050

Free Initial Consultation

Brennan & Associates
Insurance Brokers

License No. 0649629

Thomas J. Brennan
Business Insurance Specialists

800-826-5550

 2200 Powell Street, Suite 1225
Emeryville, CA 94608







Silver Gaels 
Thunder Valley Casino Trip*

Monday, October 15, 2012
$25 per person

Includes: Round-trip transportation  
Bus leaves from the UICC @ 8:30 am

Trip will be cancelled if  we do not have 40 PAID reservations.  
Legal name, address and phone number of  each person 

must be included on your check. 

					                     Make check payable to: UICC
		          	                        Mail to: Anne Quilter
			                                                85 Delano Avenue

                                                                                       San Francisco, CA 94112 

*A photo ID 

is required for this trip.

For Information & Reservations 
Anne Quilter 415/586-8017

Reservatio
ns must be paid by 

Tuesday, September 25

Support those 
who support 
YOUR UICC!

Introduction To Genealogy

UICC in partnership with 
Patrick Dowling Library

Saturday, January 19, 2013
10.30am to 4pm  (includes lunch)
Guest Speaker Rose Mary Kennedy
UICC member & National Archives of SF Specialist

UICC Members:   $55/ea    
*Members PAID by Dec 15 is $50, save $5
NON Members:  $75/ea

Please make check payable to 
United Irish Cultural Center (UICC) and send to:
UICC
c/o Patrick Dowling Library
2700 - 45th Avenue, 
San Francisco CA 94116

Direct your questions to Patrick Dowling Library, 
Valerie McGrew:  1.650.991.3129



céad míle
fáilte



Connaught Athletic & Social Club
Annual Dinner Dance

 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 20th, 2012

United Irish Cultural Center ~ Grand Ballroom

2700  45 th Avenue, San Francisco

No Host Bar 7pm ~ Dinner 8pm  

$65.00 per person ~ Filet Mignon or Salmon

Music ~ Ben Hunter

    Tickets & information:
Peter Naughton 415.999.9210 or 415.661.7940              Sally Cassidy 415.665.0689

Peter & Josephine Moore 415.845.9886 or 415.407.5944

Martin & Maura Joyce 650.218.1534 or 650.342.4383
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United Irish Cultural Center, Inc.

2700 45th Avenue
San Francisco, CA 94116-2696

This Month’s Meeting Thursday, September 27 at 7:30 pm

~ October 5  
Irish Immigration and Pastoral Center will be giving out flu shots 

~ October 7  
LAOH, Division 3 - Annual Mass & Brunch ~ 110th  Anniversary

~ October 12  
SF Irish Pipers Band celebrates 80 years with a Glamorous Thirties Casino Night

~ October 20
Connaught Dinner Dance

~ November 24
The Irish Cultural Centre of California 2nd Annual “ICCC Dance”

 ~ December 1
Annual Cork Dinner Dance  

 ~ January 19, 2013
Introduction to Genealogy in partnership with Patrick Dowling Library
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